

Amalgamated Transit Union

5025 Wisconsin Ave., N.W., Washington, D.C. 20016-4139 202-537-1645 Fax 202-244-1726

Office of the International President

December 1, 2014

Abasi A. Kitt Member, ATU Local 282

Dear Brother Kitt:

This is in response to your letter, which was received by this office on November 14, 2014, seeking our views concerning your resignation from the Rochester-Genesee Regional Transit Authority (RGRTA) and subsequent return to RGRTA, resulting in a loss of seniority.

It is unfortunate that you have experienced such a significant loss of seniority following your resignation in July 2013. However, the issues you raise in your letter are local matters which are governed by the Collective Bargaining Agreement between Local 282 and RGRTA. Therefore, this office is without authority to take any further action in this matter.

Trusting that this responds to your concerns, I remain

In solidarity,

Lawrence J. Hanley International President

bp/5 c:

Charles Watson, ATU International Vice President Jacques Chapman, President/Business Agent, ATU Local 282